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Paul Broad

AAPT

6 April 2010
Dear Paul,
Re: Request to drop your unfair pay-to-pay fees

Late last year, ACCAN, the Australian Financial Counselling and Credit Reform Association (AFCCRA), and Choice sent you a Christmas card asking you to remove what we are calling ‘pay-to-pay’ fees associated with paying bills with cash or cash-equivalent. 

At the same time, we asked your customers to write an email to you, asking you to also drop these fees. We were extremely pleased with the response from the media and the general public in support of our campaign.
Below are snippets from the comments made by your customers, who made the extra effort of writing to us directly. As you can see, many of your customers wrote to us expressing great dissatisfaction with other fees and charges from AAPT, such as your paper billing fee and credit card surcharges (note that we haven’t changed the spelling or punctuation and have removed identifying features): 
“I would like to know how things are going in this regard... I am a pensioner recently widowed, and things are very tight financially. It is iniquitous that I - 

 

1.    Do not receive a bill by mail.

 

2.    I use my printer, my ink, my time and my paper to print out the bill from AAPT.

 

3.    I do not like direct debit.

 

4.    Greed seems to have become the byword of many companies.

 

5.    I live outside the environs of my small town, so have to pay for petrol to go to the 
Post Office.”
 
- Ann
“I had a problem with AAPT. 

At the time I had foolishly allowed them to direct debit from a credit card. Then I noted that the money was charged against a c/card I held, but had never used. I never really got to the bottom of it between AAPT and the Westpac bank it appears that such an occurrence was not their fault!! However, when I told them that in view of what had happened I would feel more comfortable making payment through internet resources, essentially electronic payment, as they were doing only difference I now control the payment and not them. $2 is the amount they extract from me every month for this privilege??? 
And now I had a problem with my phone line and I wanted a bill related solely to that so I could offer it for payment to another source who had been working in the Telco cupboard on other matters. They must have interfered with my line…

However AAPT refused this. Impossible for them to accede to? To receive my account detail via the post rather than the internet – another $2 a month!”
· Frederick 
“I have seen the charge placed on our AAPT phone account last bill.  My husband pointed it out to me.  It shows the underhanded method these companies have of getting extra fees out of us the consumer.  They already may millions from telecommunications and have no need to slug the consumer who in the end is paying there wages.  Telstra have already removed these unfair fees and charges the others should follow post haste for if the don’t there will be a mass exodus from the other providers back to Telstra.”
- Catherin
“Thanks for the opportunity to participate, great idea. A further point FYI, is that the payment charge from AAPT applies to any payment method other than "Direct Debit" through a Credit Card. Kind regards and keep up the good work.”
· Bob
As you can see, a number of pensioners contacted ACCAN about their stories. We emailed your regulatory team to ask whether AAPT offers pensioner discounts or fee waivers for consumers like our letter-writer who simply cannot avoid your pay-to-pay fees. We didn’t even receive acknowledgment of our query. 

We recognise that accepting payment from your customers can incur costs, but do not believe it is fair to ask your customers to shoulder the costs of AAPT conducting standard business transactions. Many people are not comfortable with direct debits or online billing. They are being effectively penalised for expecting to receive a tax invoice in order to pay for your services. 
This business practice is seriously disadvantaging your less tech-savvy and lower income customers.  
You have the opportunity to act as a market leader.  We ask AAPT to repeal charges that apply for paying by cash or cash equivalent, namely:
· $2.00 fee that applies to non direct-debit accounts

· $2.00 fee to pay at the post office
Yours sincerely,
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Allan Asher
CEO

Australian Communications Consumer Action Network 
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Christopher Zinn
Director, Campaigns & Communication
Choice
Carmel Franklin
Carmel Franklin
Chair

Australian Financial Counselling and Credit Reform Association 
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